
July 5th, 2022 

Council met in regular session at the Union Dale Borough Hall. Members present were Teri Madrid, 

Donna Tedesco, Ann Marie Saam, Mike Fortuner, and John Stephens.  

 Presentation to the flag was performed 

Public comments: Bill Wolf raised concerns about ATV’s traveling on the roads. Ann Marie Saam 

mentioned that there were more State Police presence in the area recently. Bill Wolfe explained that the 

State Police can stop the ATVs if they are unregistered. Mike Fortuner explained that many police won’t 

chase ATVs due to potential liabilities. Donna Tedesco asked the Secretary to contact the solicitor for 

options.   

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and a motion to approve them 

was made by Donna Tedesco and seconded by Ann Marie Saam with all in favor. 

 

Correspondence- 

 

 

  

o Council received notice from Susquehanna County Conservation District will 

be accepting applications for dirt and gravel low volume grant from August 

1st to September 2nd. 

o Council received notice from the Susquehanna County Assessment Office that 

a change of assessment for the following residents Scott and Joanne Ferguson 

and Nicholas Jubinski Jr.  

 

 

 

Monies Received- 

 

Joe Svecz 4,726.58$    

State Police Fines 85.16$          

Berkheimer EIT 1,717.59$    

Liquid Fuels Money Market Account interest 3.66$            

 



 

Treasurer’s Report-  

 

 

 

 

Bills Paid- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A motion was made by Donna to pay the bills. This was seconded by John Stephens and 

approved with all in favor. 

 

As of 6/30/2022

General Fund Balance-Money Market $137,645.80

General Fund Balance-Checking $16,795.20

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Money Market $44,609.47

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Checking $3,835.00

6 Month CD Balance @ FNB $6,992.63

14 Month CD Balance $111,465.60

Sewer CD $53,178.68

American Rescue Dollars $12,507.97

1408 PPL $614.19

1409 Sharkey Fuels LP $8.02

1410 Bill Pykus Excavating $2,776.12

1411 DGK Insurance $325.00

1412 State Worker Insurance Fund $4,304.00

1414 Kyle House $425.03

1415 Herrick Twp $5,337.60



 

 

Unfinished Business- 

 

• Repair and dust control of East Mountain Road- Herrick TWP. Council reviewed the 

invoice and asked the secretary to follow up with Herrick TWP for more information. 

Donna Tedesco made a motion to pay the dust control management portion of the bill 

immediately and then pay the remaining after more information is proved. The motion 

was seconded by Ann Marie Saam with all in favor.  

 

 

 

 

 

New Business-  

 

 

•  Donna Tedesco- Raised the question of hiring a Borough Manager to review and track 

any projects. Council held a discussion of the potential benefits and duties.  

• Donna Tedesco- asks if the American Rescue funds could cover a part time police 

officer. Mike Fortuner had brought up the money is currently earmarked for tree removal 

along Mausoleum Road. Mike Fortuner will follow up on an estimate. Mike Fortuner 

also brought up the concerns of how far the funding would go and any potential benefits.  

 

 

Meeting Adjourned Motion made by Mike Fortuner, seconded Donna Tedesco with all in favor.  


